

20 December 2021

Dear Parents

In light of the current national situation regarding the pandemic Archway Learning Trust has made the difficult decision for the welfare of our whole Trust community to close at the end of Tuesday 21st December. We hope that you will support us as we continue to try and navigate this challenging situation in order to keep staff, children and families safe at this time.

This means that Archway schools are not open for students on Wednesday 22nd December 2021. **Please** contact school by 12.00pm tomorrow if your child is entitled to a free school meal and you would like a 'grab bag' preparing.

Remote learning will not be set on this day. However if you would like to access learning resources for this day, please utilise the knowledge organisers that are on our website.

We would like to remind you during the holiday season to:

- 1. Continue to complete twice weekly Lateral Flow Test
- 2. Wear face masks in public spaces and public transport
- 3. Maintain social distancing were required
- 4. If you are concerned with the welfare of you or anyone in your household to consult NHS or 111

We will continue to keep you up to date with developments that are announced from Public Health England and the DFE and we will communicate any future changes as early as we possibly can.

We are still planning to run our non-uniform day tomorrow, Tuesday 20th December. It is a donation of £1 for every student to wear non uniform, all proceeds will go to a mental health charity that supports young people.

May I take this opportunity to wish you a restful, safe and enjoyable holiday season.

Yours faithfully

Zoe House, Principal

7 L Rouse

Lees Brook Community School

